MINUTES OF MEETING
STATE AFFATRS COMMITTEE

January 26, 1961

State Affairs Committes met in room 522, at 1:30 P.M, Chairman
Taylor called the meeting to order, and called attention to House Bill
No. U5, dealing with the development of new regulations governing the
various departments in making their rules and regulations.

Mr, Taylor discussed briefly a bill which will be coming into
the Committee, regarding re-districting of the State so far as repre- |
sentative districts are concerned. This will be discussed in more |
detail at a later date.

The Chair recognized Mr. Underwood who spoke in behalf of
the Registered Professional Engineers, concerning a measure to regulate
the gqualifications of Engineers in Kansas. Mr. Underwood asked that
the Committee present the bill to the house as & committee bill. Mr.
Doyen moved and Mr. Unruh seconded, that the measure be considered a
committee bill and be introduced to the house with the recommendation
that it be passed. Upon vote, the motion lost by a vote of 8 to 5,

Miss Jaccuart moved and Mr. Bisbee seconded that the meeting
be adjourned. Motion carried, and the meeting wasaljourned,



